
Trinity Times 

Page 1 

November 
2023 

Pastor: Jason Christensen 

Finance:  Sue Holloway 

Administration:  Gary Linn 

Editor:  Holly Heisinger 

Email: office@leadtumc.com 
   trinity111media@gmail.com 

Website: 
www.leadtumc.com 

Facebook: Trinity United 
Methodist 

Church phone: 605-584-1328 
Office Hours: M-Th:9-2, F:9-12 

Inside this issue 

Page 2: Admin/Finance Minutes-
 September 

Page 3:  Admin/Finance Minutes-

 October  

Page 4 :  Trustee Minutes-Sept 

Page 5:    Trustee Minutes-Oct 

Page 6:  Trinity United Women in 

 Faith 
 Missions and Outreach 

Page 7:  Member Care 
 AED Update 

 Charge Conference 

Page 8: Special Music 

 Praise Team 

 Birthday & Anniv. 

 Pastor’s Contact Info. 
 Worship Help 

 Sermon Series 
 Hymn Dingers 

Page 9: Bible Study 

 Sunday School 
 GriefShare 

 Advent Study 
 Live Nativity 

Page 10: Exercise Program 
 CYC Event  

Page 11: Church Calendar  

From Pastor Jason’s Desk 
 
Hello friends, November is upon us.  We, as a church, are in the process of         
preparing for the Advent season, while it may seem still a little too soon.  Here are 
my thoughts as we prepare to give thanks for the things and the people in our lives.  
 
In our world and in our society today we often think of being thankful for the 
things that we have in our lives, you know that stuff that we have accumulated 
over the years.  What I find myself thinking about today is that all of our stuff 
could be gone in a minute then what?  Over this next month, I encourage or      
challenge all of us to think about all of the people and the memories that we have 
made and be thankful for them, who in our lives are we the most thankful for.  As I 
write this my father is in the final stages of Parkinson’s disease.  As I reflect on the 
memories I have of and with my father, I remember the times we spent together.  
These are the important things to be thankful for.  For the most part that is easy, 
we can think of the people that have been there for us over time and come up with 
a memory. 
 
As Christians we are called to a higher standard.  Think of the people and the      
relationships in our lives that often times frustrate us or disagree with us, even get 
on our nerves.  Here is the challenge and the hard work that we as Christians are 
called to do.  We must set the example of being kind to all people.  We must also 
be the ones that are thankful for all of the people in our lives.  Yes even those that 
frustrate and make our blood pressure rise.  Someone told me once that anyone can 
be kind and thankful for the people in our lives that we agree with and that we like.  
That is not a difficult thing to do.  We need to and must do better, as I look at our 
world we need to and must be thankful for all of the people in our lives.  Each of 
these individuals are God’s children.  How can you and I change our hearts and 
our minds and show Christian love, grace, and kindness to all?  What can you do 
today and in the weeks ahead to embrace these people?  
 
I will be reflecting on the people in my life and thanking God for each and            
everyone of them.  To say thanks for the differences in options, the different ide-
als, and standards that we all live by.  What we must remember is that we as Chris-
tians are constantly being watched by our culture and our society to see if we as 
Christians can be thankful for all of the people in our lives.  Can we as Christians 
be thankful for the tough times and the challenges we face in our daily lives?   
 
Before more time passes, I want to say this I am thankful for all of you and for the 
influence you have in my life.  I am thankful for the difference in opinions, the   
difference in how we see things and how we live our lives.  I see these differences 
as a chance for me to grow as a person to be the Christians that God has called me 
to be.  Can and will you join me in this challenge?   
 

Until next month, 
Together in HIS ministry 

Pastor Jason  



Administrative Council/Finance Meeting  
Thursday, September 28, 2023 

 
The Trinity United Methodist Church Administrative Council meeting was held on Thursday, September 28, 2023, CMC, 5:30 p.m.  Members 
present:  Pastor Jason Christensen, Gary Linn, Sue Holloway, Bob McNeill, Cindy McNeill, Jim Wolff, and Lynn Larsen. 
 
Gary Linn called the meeting to order and opened with devotion and prayer. 
 
Sue Holloway moved/Cindy McNeill seconded to approve the August 31, 2023 minutes with one change that the September council meeting 
will be on September 28, 2023 and not September 21, 2023.  Motion carried.  
 
There were no changes to the agenda. 
 
Jim Wolff reviewed the Financial Report with the Council. Sue Holloway moved/ Cindy McNeill seconded to approve the Financial Report 
as presented.  Motion carried.  Jim said our finances came through the summer in good shape and our church investments have picked up.  
Discussion was held on the final version of the Building Usage Agreement.   Sue Holloway moved/ Cindy McNeill seconded to approve the 
Building Usage Agreement.  Motion carried.  Work on the 2024 Church Budget will begin on October 11, 2023.   
 
Bob McNeill, Trustees Chair, reported to the Council the lines in the CMC parking lot have been painted. 
 
Pastor Jason reviewed his monthly report with the council.  Two women have approached him about using the CMC for a women’s exercise 
walk workout.  He also noted these women would like to replace the current large banner in the CMC with something more eye pleasing and 
décor appropriate.  There will be a community Thanksgiving service on November 22. The Blue Christmas service will be held on December 
21 in our church. 
 
Lynn Larsen, Member Care Chair, reported they will be asking church members to send Halloween cards to our shut-ins and those who are in 
assisted living and nursing homes.   
 
Sue Holloway gave many reports on the activities she leads.  Meals on Wheels delivery is October 30-November 3.  This will be a busy week 
for a church family so she will need more help to deliver meals. 
 
We are moving forward towards sending out Christmas cards to our military troops but we still need more Christmas cards to meet our goal of 
sending 1000 cards.  Wonderful women have been taking bundles of Christmas cards to work on.      
 
The total income from Biker Breakfast brought in $8,036.00, expenses were $3,070.45, with a net income of $2,934.55. 
 
The Halloweenie event will be held on October 31 from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.  Church members will be asked for donations of candy and 
small gifts for this event.   
 
The South Dakota Largest Home Party is November 4 at the CMC.  The actual income for “Send Hope” comes from the table fees and bake 
sale but we also want our vendors to come back so we need to support them. The donations from the soup luncheon will benefit the mission of 
the United Women in Faith. Shopping hours are from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. and the luncheon will be served from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m.   
 
The Church Youth Community (CYC) has been developed to make TUMC more visible and involved with the community.  There is a need to 
provide projects for our students to perform that will fulfill their required hours of service. On November 11, Veteran’s Day, the service     
project will be between 3 p.m. to 5 p.m. where students will help with the Christmas cards we are sending to the military men and women.   A 
community free dinner will be served between 5 p.m. to 6 p.m.  The dinner will begin with the American Legion with their Honor Guard 
presentation of the flags.  Later, our bell choir will play patriotic music asking those attending to sing along.  At the end of the event the     
Legion will end the event with a presentation on the meaning of each fold of the flag during the Retiring of the Colors. 
 
Cindy McNeill, Staff Pastor Parish Committee Chair, informed the Council they will be meeting with the staff and Pastor Jason in order to 
estimate a salary compensation for 2024 as they prepare the 2024 church budget. 
 
Sue Holloway gave a report on Women in Faith.  Their next meeting will be held on Thursday, October 5.  A thank offering will be held at the 
meeting.  Prior to the meeting women will work on Thanksgiving cards that go to Adopt-A-Platoon.  A light lunch will be prepared for the 
women who work on the cards prior to the WIF meeting. 
 
Discussion was held on the donations that have been made to AED funding in our church.  Pastor Jason visited with Janet Lanphear, Memorial 
Committee Chair, about giving money to AED from the memorial funds.  The Memorial Committee moved/ Sue Holloway seconded to give 
up to $1,000.00 from the Church Memorial Funds to the AED Funds.  Motion carried. 
 
Pastor Jason informed the council he is close to completing the first part on the classes he is taking.  He gave an overview to the Council on his 
next step which will be classes on Financial Resource Development. 
 
The next Administrative Council meeting will be held on Thursday, October 19, 2023, 5:30 p.m., CMC. 
Pastor Jason closed the meeting in prayer.                                                                                                                                                           

Lynn Larsen, Recording Secretary  
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Administrative Council/Finance Meeting  
Thursday, October 19, 2023 

 
The Trinity United Methodist Church Administrative Council meeting was held on Thursday, October 19, 2023, CMC, 
5:30 p.m.  Members present:  Pastor Jason Christensen, Gary Linn, Sue Holloway, Bob McNeill, Cindy McNeill, Jim 
Wolff, Cheryl Wolff and Lynn Larsen. 
 
Gary Linn called the meeting to order and opened with devotion and prayer. 
 
Cindy McNeill requested adding under Old Business discussion on the Church Directory. Jim Wolff moved/Sue      
Holloway seconded to approve the agenda with the addition to discuss the Church Directory.  Motion carried.   
 
Cheryl Wolff moved/Sue Holloway seconded to approve the September 28, 2023 minutes as presented.  Motion 
carried.  
 
Jim Wolff reviewed the Financial Report with the Council.  Sue Holloway moved/ Cindy McNeill seconded to         
approve the Financial Report as presented.  Motion carried. Jim requested transferring $10,000.00 from our         
investments into cash. Jim Wolff moved/Sue Holloway seconded to transfer $10,000.00 from the church               
investments into cash.  Motion carried. The council reviewed the proposed 2024 Church Budget. Sue Holloway 
moved/Cindy McNeill seconded to accept the proposed 2024 Church Budget with the minor changes that were 
made.  Motion carried. 
 
Bob McNeill, Trustees Chair, reported to the Council the trustees are going building by building doing maintenance 
projects that need to be done.             
  
 
Pastor Jason reviewed his monthly report with the council.  He informed them Charge Conference will be held on    
Sunday, November 12, after church.  He is working with the Homestake Opera House for the Live Dramatization of 
the Last Supper.  This production will be offered to the community sometime during Holy Week 2024. 
 
Sue Holloway, Missions Chair, updated the council on upcoming events.  Halloweenie will be held on Halloween at 
the CMC.  Teah Pray and Theo Rogers will be in charge of this event and will be providing Walking Tacos for the 
youngsters.  The South Dakota’s home show has been cancelled due to only 7 vendors selling their wares. The      
Community Christmas dinner was cancelled as she was unable to get the help she needs to put this on.  Meals on 
Wheels is the week of October 29.   
 
Cindy McNeill, Staff Pastor/Parish Chair, reported they have completed the necessary report that needs to be done on 
the church staff.  The committee has agreed on the salary for the staff and Pastor Jason.   
 
Sue Holloway noted United Women in Faith will have a Christmas party in December with the Presbyterian women. 
 
CYC (Church, Youth and Community committee) is working on having a community event in February. 
 
Cindy McNeill who was in charge of the church directory reported a total number of 79 pictures were taken. We are 
purchasing an additional 67 directories for the pews, for those who supplied pictures and for the office staff.  The final 
draft for the directory has been approved and we should be getting the directories in late November. 
 
Pastor Jason gave a Dakota Wesleyan update on branding our churches due to the separation of the Methodist        
churches.  We don’t know yet how this will affect Trinity United Methodist Church in branding our church such as the 
flame and cross. 
 
The next Administrative Council meeting will be held on Thursday, November 16, 2023, 5:30 p.m., CMC.  There will 
be no December meeting due to the Blue Christmas service being held at our church on the same evening. Jim Wolff 
moved/Sue Holloway seconded to cancel the December 21, 2023 administrative council meeting.  Motion carried. 
 
Pastor Jason closed the meeting in prayer.  
Lynn Larsen, Recording Secretary  
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Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 
September 28, 2023 

 

Pastor Jason opened the meeting with a prayer. 
 
In attendance was John Hauge, Jim Wolfe, Wayne , Bob McNeill, Pastor Jason Christensen and Lee 
Ann Paananen 
 
Parsonage 
Bob completed the annual walk through. 
The siding needs to be painted and will most likely need to be replaced in the next couple of years. 
The window trim needs to be painted. 
The brick needs to be sealed. 
The kitchen windows have been repaired and are working well. 
Basement lights still need to be replaced. Jim 
Snow blower has had it’s annual maintenance. Larry 

 
Church 
An estimate will be obtained to repair the rubber roof over the church entry. Bob 
The window latch in the men’s room in the Lord’s Cupboard is broken and needs to be replaced. 
The heating boilers have been inspected and are good and ready to be turned on when the weather  
requires it. 
Sprinkler need minor repair. Repairs are not expected to be expensive. 
The stone on the bell tower still needs repair.  
 
CMC 
The icemaker in the new refrigerator isn’t working. Karls will be called. 
The bookshelves for the church library have been secured to the wall. 
John will get new matching thermostats and replace the current ones that don’t always work. 
A contractor will be coming to repair the wall that was damaged by an accident. 
John will contact the city about the parking lot repair that wasn’t done correctly. 
The striping in the parking lot has been done.  
The concrete throughout the kitchen, hallways and bathrooms needs to be tested for moisture to       
determine how to proceed with replacement. 
Filters in the heating units need to be replaced in the CMC and Church. The parsonage has been done. 
The Snow blower needs annual maintenance. 
The Backdrop for the Living Nativity needs to be hung by Nov. 29. Live nativity is scheduled for 
Dec. 2. 
 
During the next meeting, a chairperson needs to be voted on. 

 
Bob closed the meeting. 
The next meeting will be Oct. 19, 2023. 
 
Lee Ann Paananen 
Secretary 
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TUMC Board of Trustee Minutes 

October 19, 2023 
 

Pastor Jason opened the meeting with a prayer. 
 
In attendance were Bob McNeill, John Hauge, Jim Wolfe, Wayne Holdcroft, Pastor Jason, and Lee 
Ann Paananen 
 
The minutes from the September 28 meeting were reviewed and approved. 
 
Parsonage 
In the next couple of years, we will need to get an estimate to replace the siding on the house and   

garage.  
Jim Wolfe is working on getting the basement lights replaced. 
 
Church 
Bob was able to patch the rubber roof over the entry. 
Estimates to repair and seal the bell tower need to be obtained. 
Light in the Johnson Room closet needs to be replaced with an LED light. 
The Shark vacuum isn’t working. John will attempt to fix. If he is unable to, Lee Ann will purchase a 

new one. The United Women of Faith has offered to pay for it.  
Special thanks to Wayne Holdcroft, and Cindy and Brian Specht for taking care of the grounds of the 

Church and CMC. 
John has organized and posted the plowing schedule for the winter. 
The Memorial Committee has asked that the plaques be moved from the Wesley room to the main   

entrance. A new location will be found to accommodate them. 
The window in the Lord’s Cupboard men’s room has been repaired. 
The tax exemption forms have been completed and registered for the next 5 years. Bob 
 
CMC 
The outside wall that was damaged in the accident has been repaired and will be painted. 
The patch in the asphalt was packed and recovered. John suggested sealing around the edges to avoid 
water damage and future sinking. 
A handicap parking spot between the CMC and church was discussed.  
The flooring in the Kitchen, hallways and restrooms is still being looked at for a solution. 
AEDs are purchased. One is installed in the CMC and the other is shipped and enroute.  
Wayne Holdcroft has offered to shovel on Sunday mornings again this winter. He will purchase more 
ice melt.  
Bob will contact Randy McGruder to confirm that he will be shoveling during the week again this 
year. 
The ice maker in the new fridge is working. 
John has purchased and will replace 3 thermostats in the CMC. 
Jim Wolfe completed the annual report.  
Lee Ann was nominated as Chair. Jim/Bob  Approved. 
 
It was decided that there will not be a meeting in December. Jim/John Approved 
Next meeting will be Nov. 16, at 4:30 pm. 
 
Meeting was adjourned. 
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TRINITY UNITED WOMEN IN FAITH 
November 2, 2023 

 
Trinity United  Women in Faith (UWF) will meet on Thursday, Nov. 2 at 12:30 with Sue DeGooyer as the 
hostess.  Bonnie Brooking will give the program titled Prayer Meeting.  Every women in welcome to attend.  
As usual, for those who can come at 10:30, we will be preparing Christmas cards for Adopt-a-Platoon.   
 
United Women in Faith has a podcast called Faith Talks.  One of the recent ones is on Prayer.  To follow up 
on Pastor Jason's sermon on October 22, and as a prelude to Bonnie’s program, Prayer Meeting, you might 
take time to listen to it. You can find it at www.uwfaith.org and search for Faith Talks: Prayer. A question 
for you: What did Rev. Dion, the second guest on the podcast learn about prayer as she was hospitalized 
following an accident? 
 

United Women in Faith | Love in Action   
The mission of United Women in Faith is to connect and nurture women so that they can inspire, influence and impact 
local and global communities.   www.uwfaith.org   

Missions and Outreach Ministry 
Meals On Wheels:  Our next delivery week is October 30-November 3.  This is a busy week for our 
church family.  If you can help during this week, it would be greatly appreciated.  Contact Sue: 605-
920-7788.  The route is smaller so takes less time. 
Adopt-A-Platoon:  Please look at the pictures and letters that are hanging on the fellowship room’s 
pillar that acts as a bulletin board on all 4 sides.  You’ll see that we are making a difference.  We will 
put our Christmas cards together on Thursday, November 2nd at 10:30.  It usually takes about 1 ½ 
hours.  We finish in time for the United Women of Faith meeting that starts at 12:30.  So far, almost 
900 Christmas Cards have been put in boxes waiting until November before mailing.  The service 
project for the November 11, (Veterans Day) CYC event is working on Christmas cards for Adopt-A-
Platoon.  Come between 3 and 5 to help with teens that need service hours. 
Halloweenie:  Ghosts, goblins and princesses will haunt the CMC on October 31st between 5-7pm.  
There will be games, crafts and free walking tacos.  Please bring your kids, grandkids or friends to 
this event.  It has grown since the first year and is enjoyed by many.  It is not unusual for kids to come 
at 5 and don’t leave until we close!  Small gifts/toys are needed as prizes and financial donations are 
welcomed to defray our costs of food and supplies. 
SD Largest Home Party:  Due to a lack of vendors, this event has been cancelled. 
CYC:  Church, Youth Community:  This is a new program that was developed to make TUMC 
more visible and involved with the community.  We have two goals. First there is a need to provide 
projects for our students to perform that will fulfill their required hours of service. Secondly, we want 
to bring people together for a free meal and passively introduce them to us.  The next event is planned 
for Saturday, November 11th, Veterans Day.  The service project will be between 3-5 in the CMC 
where we will help with the Christmas cards.  The meal of a chicken casserole will be served between 
5-6:30. The American Legion will start the meal with their Honor Guard presentation of the flags.  
Later, our Bell Choir will play a few patriotic songs that will encourage singing and an interest in the 
attendees to join the choir. The Legion will end the event with a presentation on the meaning of each 
fold of the flag during the Retiring of the Colors.  Two other events will be planned for after the New 
Year.  If you are interested in planning and implementation of the events, please contact Gary Lynn, 
Pastor Jason, Cindy McNeill or Sue Holloway. 
FYI:  The Community Christmas Celebration Dinner that is usually served on Dec. 24th in the 
CMC has been cancelled. 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.uwfaith.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7Cd4ba66954f6445fe901b08dbd415e232%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638336962682984426%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiL
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.uwfaith.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7Cd4ba66954f6445fe901b08dbd415e232%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638336962682984426%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiL
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.uwfaith.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7Cd4ba66954f6445fe901b08dbd415e232%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638336962682984426%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiL


Doris Adamson Orrin Aldrich Betty Bender 

52 Dunlap Ave. 921 Addie 122 Wall St. 

Deadwood, SD 57732 Lead, SD 57754  Lead, SD  57754 
   

Evelyn Berstch Peggy Cleveland Jean Dyer 

Edgewood Vista  Friendly Horizons Edgewood Vista 

540 Falcon Crest Drive, Apt 135B 7200 Freedom Dr., Rm 108 540 Falcon Crest Dr, Apt. 159 

Spearfish, SD  57783 Summerset, SD 57718 Spearfish, SD  57783 
   

Chuck and Winnie Ferris   

312 Main Street  MILITARY: 

Deadwood, SD 57731  Private Fredericksen, Jeremiah 
   

Barbara Harvey Judy Hink Lima Company 

c/o Lynn Simmons Avantara Arrowhead School Infantry (West) 

13916 Clydesdale Road 2500 Arrowhead Drive Box 555061 

Rapid City, SD 57702 Rapid City, SD 57702 Camp Pendleton, CA 920255-5101 
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Please remember our homebound members 

 by sending them a greeting card  
 

********************************************************************************* 

 The AED’s are here!! 
 
Thanks to the generosity of both individuals and groups, 
Trinity now has two AED’s (Automated External           
Defibrillators).  One is in the CMC next to the coat rack 
and the other will be in the rear of the sanctuary.  We 
purchased these through the Avera Hospital. 
 
The beauty of an AED is that it saves lives and can be 
used without training.  Just open the case up and there 
is a female voice who will take you through the steps.  
We ask, however, that you not open the wall cabinet or 
case unless there is a true emergency so as not to    
damage the equipment. 
 
Becoming familiar with the AED prior to using it for an    
emergency is helpful.  The Lead Deadwood Monument     
Hospital EMT’s will be providing education on how to use 
the AED and perform CPR, and will be offering optional           
certification through the American Heart Association.       
Certification costs 20 dollars.  We don’t know the date 
yet, as it is dependent upon many people’s schedule. 
There will be a sign-up sheet in the CMC for the class.   
Include your phone and email so that we can contact 
you when we get a firm date. All are welcome, even if 
you don’t want to get certified. 

          CHARGE CONFERENCE   
 

Our Annual Charge Conference will    
be held on Sunday, November 12th  

in the Christian Ministry Center            
at 10:30 am, following church.      

 

The purpose of the annual charge            
conference is to highlight the              

important ministries occurring       
within our church, and doing the    
business that needs to be done,         

such as presenting a draft budget,     
lay leadership, clergy compensation, 
and updating membership records.  

 

All are welcome to join us for this              
important meeting. Please note, that 

there may be times during the meeting 
when only members of the church are 
able to vote, but that will be explained 

during the charge conference.  



Worship Help Needed 
 

It takes a village to have the church services 
go smoothly!  We all have talents we can use 

to help make that happen, as an usher,      
praise team singer, furnishing flowers,           
media or fellowship provider.   Please     

prayerfully consider helping. There is a         
sign-up sheet at the back of the church or    

you can call the office (584-1328) to              
volunteer. You can also sign-up online at 
leadtumc.com (under the worship tab).  

Contact Information for                                   
Pastor Jason Christensen 
Cell Phone: 605-490-2601   

E-mail: broncopastor4@gmail.com  
 

Pastor Jason will be holding coffee hours  
at Lotus Up on Tuesdays from 9 to 11 a.m.   

Please stop by for a visit.  
 

He will honor the Sabbath on Fridays.  

GOT MUSIC? 
 

Are you looking to provide special music         
during worship service? 

We would enjoy hearing you sing, playing       
your instruments, sharing your musical talents,   

please contact the office.   
 

Are you wanting to help with                           
worship through song? 

Come practice with the praise team                   
on Sundays at 8:00 am 

 
I will sing to the Lord all my life; I will sing praise                

to my God as long as I live.       Psalms 104:33  
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SERMON SERIES: 

 
A PATH TO SPIRITUAL GROWTH-

SPIRITUAL DISCIPLINES  
 

11/05- A Path to Spiritual Growth-  
Solitude  

11/12- A Path to Spiritual Growth-  
Fasting  

11/19- A Path to Spiritual Growth-  
Simplicity  

11/26- A Path to Spiritual Growth-     

Submission  

BIRTHDAYS AND 
ANNIVERSARIES 

 
Birthdays:  
Nov. 1-Therese Pontius  
Nov. 1-Lee Ann Paananen  
Nov. 4-Evelyn Bertsch  
Nov. 5-Maeve Campbell  
Nov. 7-Crew Rainey  
Nov. 8-Marlene Todd  
Nov. 8-Willie Aldrich  
Nov. 9-Ron Pray  
Nov. 11-Cathy Billings  
Nov. 17-Kingston Pullen  
Nov. 17-Brian Specht  
Nov. 21-Jonas Heisinger  
Nov. 23-June Geiman  
Nov. 28-Jerzie Artz  
 
Anniversaries:  
Nov. 15-Charles and Winifred Ferris  
Nov. 20-William and Jaci Pearson 

 
 

 

  

Hymn Dinger Handbell Choir 
 
The handbell choir will practice                   
on November 7, 14 and 28. They                    
will play during worship service                        
on Sunday, November 12th. 
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Live Nativity 
 

Join Trinity United Methodist 
Church for a special event to 
launch the Christmas season 
as we show the community 

the birth of our savior 
through a live nativity. 

 
We need assistance in the    

areas of set, character roles, 
costumes, and hospitality.     
If you would like to be part   

of this wonderful event 
please call the office.   

 
The Live Nativity will be held 
on Saturday, December 2nd 

from 3:00 to 5:00 p.m., inside 
the Christian Ministry Center.   

              Bible Study  
 
 

The Men’s Bible Study meets throughout the 
year. This study is held on Saturday mornings 

at 7:30 am in the CMC.  This is a dedicated 
group of men that welcome anyone who wants 
to attend.  For information, contact the office 

or Syd DeVries at 510-910-3594. 
 

Women’s Coffee Break Bible Study will be 
meeting on Thursdays at 9:30 am in the CMC.  
They start with coffee, goodies and prayer, 
followed by the Bible Study which typically 
lasts about an hour. This is where they read 
passages of the Bible together and answer, 

discuss, share responses to the lesson       
questions. They end the meeting with prayer 

and prayer requests. All are welcome to join in 
this great time of study and conversation.  

Any questions can be directed to               
Shelli DeVries at 209-480-9974. 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

 

 

All children are welcome to            

participate in Sunday School.  The 

curriculum is based on the stories of 

Jesus.  If you are interested in helping 

with our sweet young children,  

please contact the office at 584-1328.   

 GriefShare:   

A GriefShare support group will 
meet at Saint Patrick’s Church on the 

1st and 3rd Thursdays at 9:00 a.m.  
This is a non-denominational group 

and all are welcome to attend.         
For information contact the office or 

Darlene Burns at  605-722-2087. 

Advent Study 
 

Pastor Jason will be offering an 

advent class called Almost 

Christmas: A Wesleyan          

Advent Experience. 
 

The study will be held on 

Wednesday evenings,           

Nov. 29, Dec. 6, 13, & 20            

at 6:00 p.m. in the CMC. 
 

If you would like to attend the class and purchase     

the book (cost is $5.00) please contact the office.   
 

In this book a group of authors break down the        

barriers that prevent us from experiencing an 

“altogether” love, hope, joy, and peace in Christ        

in our lives and in the world around us. They      

demonstrate the promises God offers to us that     

makes those longings a reality, inviting us to claim 

those promises for ourselves this Advent and            

celebrate an altogether Christmas.  
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Trinity United Methodist Church 

111 S. Main St., Lead, SD  57754 

7 S. Main St. - Office 

605-584-1328 

Trinity United Methodist Church is a 

welcoming congregation where God can 

be found in worship, music, and  

fellowship. Children always welcome. 

 

WORSHIP SERVICES  

SUNDAY MORNING AT 9 AM. 

PLEASE  
PLACE  
STAMP  
HERE 

Trinity United 
Methodist Church 

111 S. Main St. 

7 S. Main St.—Office 

Lead, SD  57754 
 
 

 

 

 

  Like Us on Facebook 
  Trinity United Methodist 


